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M I N U T E S 

September 20, 2024 

SPECIAL CALL MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL  

FIRE STATION ONE | 851 N. MAIN ST. | 1:15 p.m. 

 
Present:   Mayor Barbara G. Volk, Mayor Pro Tem Lyndsey Simpson  and Council Members: Dr. 

Jennifer Hensley, Jeff Miller and Melinda Lowrance 

 

Staff Present: City Manager John F. Connet, Assistant City Manager Brian Pahle, City Clerk Jill Murray, 

City Attorney Angela Beeker, Budget & Evaluation Director, Communications Manager 

Allison Justus and others 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER 

 

Mayor Volk called the meeting to order at 1:15 p.m. and welcomed those in attendance. A quorum 

was established with all members in attendance. 

 

2. RESOLUTIONS 

 

Mayor Volk presented the following six Resolutions of Sincere Appreciation by Hendersonville 

City council for assisting the Hendersonville Fire Department in various areas while Fire Station 

1 was being built. 

 
Resolution #R-24-80 

 

RESOLUTION OF SINCERE APPRECIATION 

BY THE CITY OF HENDERSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL 

FOR ASSISTING THE HENDERSONVILLE FIRE DEPARTMENT 
 

WHEREAS, in 2019 the City of Hendersonville determined that the existing Fire Station 1 could no longer support 

the needs of our growing community; and 

 

WHEREAS, after careful evaluation and consideration it was determined that the existing Fire Station 1 should be 

demolished and replaced with a new state of the art facility; and 

 

WHEREAS, this would necessitate the temporary relocation of Battalion 9, Tower 9, Engine 9 and Engine 903; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Hendersonville City Council demanded that this temporary relocation not impact the Fire 

Department’s ability to provide exceptional emergency services to our community; and 

 

WHEREAS, Fire Department leadership reached out to numerous community partners for assistance and without 

hesitation these partners came to the assistance of the City of Hendersonville. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Hendersonville, North Carolina 

that: 

1. Our sincere appreciation be expressed to the Henderson County Board of Commissioners and Henderson 

County Emergency Management for allowing the Hendersonville Fire Department to utilize space at the 

Emergency Services Center.   

Adopted by the City Council of the City of Hendersonville, North Carolina on this 20th day of September, 2024, 

 

Resolution #R-24-81 

 

RESOLUTION OF SINCERE APPRECIATION 

BY THE CITY OF HENDERSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL 

FOR ASSISTING THE HENDERSONVILLE FIRE DEPARTMENT 
 

WHEREAS, in 2019 the City of Hendersonville determine that the existing Fire Station 1 could no longer support 

the needs of our growing community; and 

 

WHEREAS, after careful evaluation and consideration it was determined that the existing Fire Station 1 should be 

demolished and replaced with a new state of the art facility; and 

 

WHEREAS, this would necessitate the temporary relocation of Battalion 9, Tower 9, Engine 9 and Engine 903; and 
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WHEREAS, the Hendersonville City Council demanded that this temporary relocation not impact the Fire 

Department’s ability to provide emergency services to our community; and 

/WHEREAS, Fire Department leadership reached out to numerous community partners for assistance and without 

hesitation these partners came to the assistance of the City of Hendersonville. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Hendersonville, North Carolina 

that: 

1. Our sincere appreciation be expressed to the Henderson County Rescue Squad for allowing the 

Hendersonville Fire Department to utilize space in their headquarters facility.   

Adopted by the City Council of the City of Hendersonville, North Carolina on this 20th day of September, 2024. 

 

Resolution #R-24-82 

 

RESOLUTION OF SINCERE APPRECIATION 

BY THE CITY OF HENDERSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL 

FOR ASSISTING THE HENDERSONVILLE FIRE DEPARTMENT 
 

WHEREAS, in 2019 the City of Hendersonville determine that the existing Fire Station 1 could no longer support 

the needs of our growing community; and 

 

WHEREAS, after careful evaluation and consideration it was determined that the existing Fire Station 1 should be 

demolished and replaced with a new state of the art facility; and 

 

WHEREAS, this would necessitate the temporary relocation of Battalion 9, Tower 9, Engine 9 and Engine 903; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Hendersonville City Council demanded that this temporary relocation not impact the Fire 

Department’s ability to provide emergency services to our community; and 

 

WHEREAS, Fire Department leadership reached out to numerous community partners for assistance and without 

hesitation these partners came to the assistance of the City of Hendersonville. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Hendersonville, North Carolina 

that: 

1. Our sincere appreciation be expressed to Carolina Village for allowing the Hendersonville Fire Department 

to utilize office space in their residential community.   

Adopted by the City Council of the City of Hendersonville, North Carolina on this 20th day of September, 2024. 

 

Resolution #R-24-83 

 

RESOLUTION OF SINCERE APPRECIATION 

BY THE CITY OF HENDERSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL 

FOR ASSISTING THE HENDERSONVILLE FIRE DEPARTMENT 
 

WHEREAS, in 2019 the City of Hendersonville determine that the existing Fire Station 1 could no longer support 

the needs of our growing community; and 

 

WHEREAS, after careful evaluation and consideration it was determined that the existing Fire Station 1 should be 

demolished and replaced with a new state of the art facility; and 

 

WHEREAS, this would necessitate the temporary relocation of Battalion 9, Tower 9, Engine 9 and Engine 903; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Hendersonville City Council demanded that this temporary relocation not impact the Fire 

Department’s ability to provide emergency services to our community; and 

 

WHEREAS, Fire Department leadership reached out to numerous community partners for assistance and without 

hesitation these partners came to the assistance of the City of Hendersonville. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Hendersonville, North Carolina 

that: 

1. Our sincere appreciation be expressed to Dana Fire and Rescue Department for allowing the 

Hendersonville Fire Department to store reserve apparatus and equipment at their fire station.   

Adopted by the City Council of the City of Hendersonville, North Carolina on this 20th day of September, 2024. 
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Resolution #R-24-84 

 

RESOLUTION OF SINCERE APPRECIATION 

BY THE CITY OF HENDERSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL 

FOR ASSISTING THE HENDERSONVILLE FIRE DEPARTMENT 
 

WHEREAS, in 2019 the City of Hendersonville determine that the existing Fire Station 1 could no longer support 

the needs of our growing community; and 

 

WHEREAS, after careful evaluation and consideration it was determined that the existing Fire Station 1 should be 

demolished and replaced with a new state of the art facility; and 

 

WHEREAS, this would necessitate the temporary relocation of Battalion 9, Tower 9, Engine 9 and Engine 903; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Hendersonville City Council demanded that this temporary relocation not impact the Fire 

Department’s ability to provide emergency services to our community; and 

 

WHEREAS, Fire Department leadership reached out to numerous community partners for assistance and without 

hesitation these partners came to the assistance of the City of Hendersonville. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Hendersonville, North Carolina 

that: 

1. Our sincere appreciation be expressed to the Valley Hill Fire and Rescue Department for allowing the 

Hendersonville Fire Department to station Engine 903 at their headquarters station during peak response 

hours.   

Adopted by the City Council of the City of Hendersonville, North Carolina on this 20th day of September, 2024. 

Resolution #R-24-85 

 

RESOLUTION OF SINCERE APPRECIATION 

BY THE CITY OF HENDERSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL 

FOR ASSISTING THE HENDERSONVILLE FIRE DEPARTMENT 
 

WHEREAS, in 2019 the City of Hendersonville determine that the existing Fire Station 1 could no longer support 

the needs of our growing community; and 

 

WHEREAS, after careful evaluation and consideration it was determined that the existing Fire Station 1 should be 

demolished and replaced with a new state of the art facility; and 

 

WHEREAS, this would necessitate the temporary relocation of Battalion 9, Tower 9, Engine 9 and Engine 903; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Hendersonville City Council demanded that this temporary relocation not impact the Fire 

Department’s ability to provide emergency services to our community; and 

 

WHEREAS, Fire Department leadership reached out to numerous community partners for assistance and without 

hesitation these partners came to the assistance of the City of Hendersonville. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Hendersonville, North Carolina 

that: 

1. Our sincere appreciation be expressed to the Green River Fire and Rescue Department for allowing the 

Hendersonville Fire Department to store reserve apparatus and equipment at their fire station.   

Adopted by the City Council of the City of Hendersonville, North Carolina on this 20th day of September, 2024. 

3. ADJOURN 

 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 1:18 p.m.       

 

 

        _____________________________ 

        Barbara Volk, Mayor 

ATTEST:  __________________________ 

  Jill Murray, City Clerk 

 


